STRONGLY OPPOSE

Oregon allows 10 years of inactivity before removing an inactive voter. The NVRA only suggests 4 years and then removal. We are
way beyond that requirement at 10 years. This bill would remove this safeguard altogether. People registered at local colleges and
universities would never have their voter record updated from the dorms. Apartment dwellers would have numerous ballots delivered
to them from all the previous residents from this time forward, every election. It will increase costs of elections. Facilitate Voter
Fraud. Disclose protected voter status, by delivering mail to an address that is no longer accurate, but once was a valid address.

It effectively removes Oregon voter roll maintenance and creates a disadvantage to effectively prepare for elections, know who are
electors, increase costs of elections, open elections to higher risk for corruption.



